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121237 DALMEIDA MOSES L

DOB: 12/01/1981 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Dalmeida xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He must clear the Massachusetts
warrants he has issued against him prior to release xxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Thereafter
he is to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of parole. In addition,
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he will be on GPS for ninety days. Parole
is contingent upon him remaining booking free and remaining
in any program or educational course in which he is
currently enrolled. During any period he becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
(GTD: 4/24/17) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

141229 PINA MATTHEW A

DOB: 02/06/1987 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Pina in June 2017 to an
approved home and work plan to be submitted prior to his
release for consideration and approval. In addition he is
to
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. While
on
parole he must be on GPS for a minimum of six months. The
reason for the long-staggered date is due to the level of
victimization (seven victims) and multiple armed robberies.
The Board believes that to parole him any sooner would
promote disrespect for the law notwithstanding the
accomplishments and work Mr. Pina has engaged in while
incarcerated. Parole is contingent upon Mr. Pina remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational

course in which he is currently enrolled. During any period
he becomes unemployed, he must actively work with his
parole officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of
community service. (GTD:9/26/20 ) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, Armesto
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137337 AMARAL LOUIS M

DOB: 06/24/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board does
commend Mr. Amaral on his progress to date xxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to the Board. Accordingly in light xxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx as well as the nature and seriousness of his
offense the Board will again deny parole and reconsider him

in March 2017. We would like to see how he does before the
Classification

Board

and

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxx to help him move to a lower security and perhaps
obtain xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx that will help him on the
outside. (GTD:1/6/19) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan Armesto

097869 CORREIA ERIC J

DOB: 08/15/1977 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Correia on his budding insight xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. However,
he
comes to us with a very extensive criminal history
including over ten incarcerations and well over twenty
arrests most of which for domestic violence. In light of
this record as well as the serious nature of the current
offense, the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. The Board also believes xxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxx him as a higher risk. Accordingly we will refer
him to transitional services xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Dr.
Nolan dissents as she would grant parole for a future date

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:10/14/17) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo,
Verdi,
Armesto DISSENT: Nolan

129497 DAVIS BART S

DOB: 09/15/1985 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of the
nature of the offense, including the use of a weapon and
injuries to the victim, and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the
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Board denies parole without reconsideration. Coupled with
Mr. Davis' extensive criminal history and history of
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board
finds
that he is at high risk to reoffend and he could not remain
at liberty without violating the law. In addition to parole
him on this record would promote disrespect for the law.
The Board refers him to transitional services for discharge
planning in connection with his probation. (GTD:5/16/17)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan,
Armesto

138823 DEPINA JARCIEL F

DOB: 10/06/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given Mr. DePina's
history for assaultive conduct, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,

and

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board believes that he is a
poor risk at this time and also that to parole him would
depreciate the seriousness of his crime and promote
disrespect for the law. He will flatten his sentence. We do
strongly urge him to complete his GED during the time he

his

has remaining. (GTD: 2/15/17) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

107541 HERBERT JAMAR M

DOB: 03/03/1975 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of the
nature of the offense, length of sentence, xxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and criminal history, the Board
votes to deny parole at this time but will reconsider Mr.
Herbert in nine months (5/2017). The Board believes that to
parole Mr. Herbert at this stage would promote disrespect
for the law. Dr. Nolan recused. (GTD:1/21/18) MEDIUM VOTE:
Pisaturo, Verdi, Armesto RECUSED: Nolan

133629 MORALES TAVAREZ J

DOB: 06/06/1989 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board does
commend

Mr.

Morales

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Board members believe he should serve

additional time given the nature and seriousness of the
offense as well as the loss of life and would like to see
him in a lower security where xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxx. He expresses an interest in auto mechanics.
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Accordingly we will deny parole at this time but will
reconsider him in March 2016 after he is reviewed by the
Classification Board. If he has a classification review at
an earlier date he can write to the Board for earlier
reconsideration. The Board again refers him to Victim
Impact. (GTD:1/17/21 MEDIUM VOTE:UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

150572 OLIVEIRA MICHAEL J

DOB: 10/27/1973 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Oliveira

presents
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In addition he has an extensive
criminal history in Massachusetts for multiple offenses
including property crime, crimes of an assaultive nature as
well as motor vehicle crimes. The Board understands he has
a consecutive sentence pending, but denies parole without
reconsideration. The Board believes that to parole him on
this record would promote disrespect for the law.
(GTD:4/15/17) MEDIUM VOTE:UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

151443 OPPENHEIM MARK N

DOB: 07/11/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. With xxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the Board denies parole without
reconsideration. The Board believes that to parole Mr.
Oppenheim on this record, which includes a criminal history
in Massachusetts, would promote disrespect for the law.
(GTD:2/22/17) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

150830 PRADO ANNEURYS

DOB: 09/19/1996 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr.

Prado

for

concerned

with

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
The

Board

is

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and

his

limited

insight

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We refer him to the
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and
would also like to see if he can move to a lower security.
Accordingly we will deny parole at this time in light of
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and well as his limited parole plan and

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...
Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE: 09/01/16
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: AUGUST 22, 2016
PAGE: 5

DENIED
reconsider him in February 2017. If he is seen by the
Classification Board at an earlier date he can write to the
Board for an earlier reconsideration. (GTD: 10/1/18) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

131573 ROSARIO HECTOR

DOB: 08/13/1972 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Rosario presents

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board believes that he should xxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He is serving
on a

significant and serious offense including victimization of
a homeowner who was present when he burgled her home in
addition to Assault with Attempt to Commit Sexual Assault.
We will deny parole at this time in light of the nature and
seriousness of the offense and his needs which the Board
believes puts him at a higher risk to reoffend. We will
reconsider him in two years (8/2018) after he has had a
period of time to adjust to Minimum Security.
(GTD:11/21/20) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

147935 SHAW MICHAEL J

DOB: 08/03/1991 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board
congratulates Mr. Shaw xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In
reviewing his case the Board has concerns
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,
has a
warrant pending in Massachusetts for pending felony charges
and he also admits to the Board having prior failures to
appear for prior warrants in the Massachusetts court. At
this stage the Board believes that he should serve
additional time given the nature and number of breaking and

entering offenses.The Board does not believe he is a good
risk and believes that to parole him would promote
disrespect for the law. We will deny parole without
reconsideration. Major Verdi dissents. While he agrees with
the denial of parole at this time he would reconsider him
at a future date. (GTD:8/23/17) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo,
Nolan, Armesto DISSENT: Verdi
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141589 TEIXEIRA LUIS C

DOB: 09/01/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole, but will reconsider Mr. Texeira in nine months
(5/2017). The reason for the denial is the Board believes
that he should serve more time in light of the nature and
seriousness of the offense, including victimization and use

of

a

weapon.

In

addition

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. On this record, parole would not only
depreciate the seriousness of his crime, but also promote
disrespect for the law. We commend him on his efforts xxxx
xxxx and encourage him to continue the same. We also refer
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, if
possible,
before his next parole hearing.(GTD: 1/22/23) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

065844 WILKINSON DEAN G

DOB: 01/08/1967 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Wilkinson comes
to us with a very significant criminal history, which
includes multiple armed robberies, including those
committed while on parole. In light of his serious criminal
history, which reflects crimes of violence and the fact
that he has previously had an opportunity on parole and was
unsuccessful, the Board will deny parole at this time but
reconsider him in three years. (8/2019). The Board believes
that he should serve additional time and to parole him now
would not only promote disrespect for the law but undermine
the seriousness of his record and his crimes. Dr. Nolan

dissents only from the reconsideration vote. She would
reconsider him in one year. (GTD: 2/7/27) medium vote: yes:
Pisaturo, Verdi, Armesto DISSENT: Nolan

106062 WRIGHT JOHN S

DOB: 10/19/1978 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Wright presents
to the Board with a significant and extensive criminal
history for very concerning offenses including Sexual
Assault, Failure to Register as a Sex Offender, Burning a
Dwelling and Second Degree Arson. The Board will deny
parole without reconsideration at this time. The Board
believes that to parole him from this three year sentence
would promote disrespect for the law and undermine the
seriousness of his offense. Mr. Wright is xxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and the Board recommends that he
continue in same. (GTD: 11/23/17 ) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

MISC

520328

RATHBONE WILLIE J

DOB: 03/05/1981 -

MISCELLANEOUS
The Board reviewed Mr. Rathbone's case with new information
from the department's discharge planner. After
consideration of same and discussion with Mr. Rathbone the
Board votes to affirm its prior vote to parole Mr. Rathbone
but modify his conditions as follows: Mr. Rathbone will be
paroled
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Thereafter
he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for
the

duration of parole. In addition he should xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x.
Mr. Rathbone is to write to the Chairperson weekly.
(GTD:4/8/17) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

RESC/PAR

528198 BALBONI RICHARD

DOB: 01/10/1963 - RESC PAROLE

The Board has received various information concerning Mr.
Balboni's home plan as well as the status xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx since it voted to parole him in January
2016, including an insufficient home plan as well as

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In addition
he

presented as fairly belligerent at hearing with a poor
attitude. Considering all the circumstances, the Board
votes to rescind its grant of parole and Mr. Balboni will
flatten his sentence. The Board believes he has very
limited insight into these matters and as such he is a high
risk to reoffend.(GTD:5/31/17) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOus-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Nolan, Armesto

